Meeting recommendations

Meeting discussions on the second day focused primarily on how the project should proceed forward, and members gave suggestions and recommendations on the subject. Amongst some of the recommendations made was that:

· The research dimension of the OER Africa project should continue to inform the project, as originally envisaged.

· OER Africa staff needs to be constantly informed of what is going to happen in the project in the coming few weeks through a plan of activities. Such a work plan should have project activities in order of their priority.  

· The strategy of taking advantage of already existing networks, like ACDE was commended, and more efforts to forge similar networks with more organisations were encouraged. The meeting recommended the idea of identifying and utilizing champions (innovative individuals) in institutions and organisations OER Africa chooses to work with. These champions can be at disciplinary as well as at institutional level. 
· For the correct projection of its pan-African character, OER Africa should move speedily to establish its presence in Francophone Africa.
· Over and above establishing North-South collaborative partnerships, OER Africa should make efforts to establish and strengthen East-West partnerships as well. 

· The meeting noted the challenges associated with getting institutions to change their established ways of operating and fully embrace OER. In the wake of such challenges, it was recommended that OER Africa should focus on change management at institutional level. A clear implementation strategy is therefore needed.
· The production of a guide that sensitizes senior management of the value of OER will go a long way in soliciting the much needed support for the project. Such a guideline package should articulate issues relating to intellectual property rights and licenses for Open Educational Resources, and should have well-written success stories (cases of good practice) on OER. OER Africa should have something tangible to showcase so as to convince new partners of its value.  

· The OER Africa website is a flagship of the project and must deliver in terms of its functionality, its relevance and particularly its currency. Apart from having vibrancy, it is essential that the site should have good tools that enable one to find resources quickly and easily. 

· For the research outputs of the project to have international reputation, there has to be some external review of the research aspects of the project. 

· OER Africa should consider whether the initiative will be a stand-alone initiative in future. It is necessary to take this into account as planning of the initial stages of the project takes place. For logistical/strategic reasons however, OER Africa should remain under the auspices of SAIDE. 
